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    Thursday 02nd February 2017
Dear Parents,
I look forward to seeing you all at the Valentine’s Disco this Friday evening.  Thank you to the FOS for all their organisation.

We are receiving some quotes to make substantial improvements to the KS1 playground and Foundation class outside area.  We are hoping to buy a hardstanding ‘brig’ (a two-masted square-rigged ship), a play lodge, tunnel mound and a variety of exciting playground markings.  When we have raised enough money I will put the plans on the front entrance door for you all to see.
After school club collections
There has been some confusion over collection points at the end of school club times.  This has made it difficult for parents to get through the front entrance to collect from various places across the school.  There are times when staff are all in meetings and the front door cannot be opened.  It has become apparent that parents are naturally opening the front door for other adults, this could be a safeguarding risk for the children in our care.  To reduce any risks please may I ask that you collect your child from external doors where the club is taking place.  The adult who is leading the club will open the external doors when the club has finished and deliver the children to the correct people.  Please do not enter the school before the adult has finished the club and opened the door.  
	Club Name
	Collection Point
	Time of collection

	KS1 Football club
	Double doors leading into Year 4 cloakroom
	4.15pm

	KS2 Football club & team
	Year 5 classroom door
	4.15pm

	All pottery
	Year 3 external classroom door
	4.10pm

	Book club
	KS1 playground double doors
	4.00pm

	Homework club
	Year 4 classroom door
	4.00pm

	Tennis club
	Double doors leading into Year 4 cloakroom
	4.15pm

	Art club
	Year 1 classroom door 
	4.00pm

	Lego club
	KS1 playground double doors
	4.00pm

	Maths club
	Year 6 classroom door
	4.00pm

	Dance club
	Double doors leading into Year 4 cloakroom
	4.00pm

	Music club
	Foundation external classroom door
	4.00pm

	Basketball club
	Double doors leading into Year 4 cloakroom
	4.00pm

	Netball club
	Year 6 classroom door
	4.00pm


We only have one more week with the scaffolding up therefore the paths to external doors will become much more accessible.






Thank you,
Mrs Burbank.
PAs this week were Brendan and Elliot E. Thank you for your help.  

CLASS NEWS

 Year F   This week we have read the story ‘Handa’s Surprise’ and talked about Africa, where it is set.  We have talked about the different animals and fruits found there.  In maths we have been adding.  
 Year 1   In topic we have been learning about King Alfred our local hero.  In English we

               have been writing instructions independently and we have been working hard 

               with our reading.

 Year 2
This week we have been working on fractions in maths, and have been writing exclamation sentences in English.  In science we have investigated which material would be best to make a crown for George the giant.
 Year 3   This week we have been looking at Stonehenge in preparation for our visit next 

               week.  We have also looked at myths and legends.
 Year 4   This week in science we carried out an experiment to find out which materials were best at absorbing sound.  As part of our geography topic we have been learning about a volcano in Iceland.  We are carrying on with learning about time in maths and play scripts in English.
 Year 5   In year 5 this week, we have been working hard to plot shapes in graphs in maths.  In topic, we have continued with painting David Hockney style images of Wantage!
 Year 6   Year 6 have been looking at explanation texts and have created brand new 
               species which are especially adapted to live in Mesoamerica. In maths we have 
               begun to explore fractions, decimals and percentages.
Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F    Peter and Harry for super reading and writing in phonics.


Year 1    Harry for his amazing reading, well done!  Emma for working hard at her

               independent writing.

Year 2    Isaac for showing great determination to complete his work more quickly. 

               Faith for perseverance with reading and a great improvement as a result!

Year 3    Evie for her confidence when beginning to write our own myths and legends.

               Isabelle for her confidence and contributions whilst looking at fractions.  
Year 4    Lewis for showing great perseverance and determination in swimming.

               Lily-Mae for showing pride in all her work and making sure it is always 
               beautifully presented.
                     
Year 5
Finley for having a determined attitude in maths to make sure he understood 

               how to plot shapes.  Teddy for really working hard to make sure he got his pen 
               license.
Year 6    Amy and Nesha for tackling some new (and difficult!) fraction tasks but being
               determined enough to have a go and ready to learn from mistakes - rather than 
               being discouraged by them!! Excellent learning attitudes.

               Mrs Burbank says a special ‘Thank You’ to Sarah Breakspear who went the 
               extra mile and helped move the new school medical fridge into the medical 

               room.
Well done everyone!
Tidy Tiger

This week Tidy Tiger goes to Year 1 for having the tidiest room. Well done! 
Attendance Ted

Attendance Ted was awarded to Year 1 for having the best attendance last week, they will be looking after Attendance Ted next week.  Well done Year 1!
Wantage Library

Teddy Bear Storytime – Tuesday 14th February – 10.30am – 11.30am – Bring your teddy along to our special Valentine’s Day story time! This story time is suitable for children aged between 3 to 8 years old. Book your free ticket now by phoning Wantage Library on 01235 762291.
[image: image1.jpg]fEYOUNG

PHOTOG

COMPETITION

Interested in competing? 2007
Local, District and National heats T N’“

Age groups 7-10 11-13 1417
THEME:
REFLECTION

Prints in black & white or colour
R SHOP FOR REGISTERED ENTRANTS 11
Rotary Club of Wantage

ROTAR





School Uniform
If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.









